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Dear Parents and Carers,

We hope you are all keeping well as we settle into this busy half-
term. A huge thank you to those of you who have already signed
up for Arbor—your engagement has made the transition much
smoother.

Action Required: Arbor Sign-Up – Don’t Miss Important School
Updates!
As you know, we have now fully migrated from SIMS to Arbor,
which means all school communication now goes through Arbor.
If you have not yet signed up, please do so as soon as possible—
we will no longer be able to send emails, letters, or messages to
parents who are not registered on Arbor.

📢 We need your help! If you know any parents who haven’t
signed up yet, please remind them how important it is—they
won’t receive any school communications unless they are on
Arbor.

To support this transition, we will be sending out a paper flyer
to all families, but if you need help signing up, please email
arborenquiries@prioryschool.com.

Our New Website Has Launched!
We are delighted to announce that our new school website is
now live!🎉 You can visit it at www.prioryschool.co.uk. We
encourage all parents to explore the updated design,
information, and photos—we hope you love it as much as we do!

Finding Nemo – A Stunning Performance!
A huge congratulations to our Year 3 & 4 pupils for their
phenomenal performances of Finding Nemo this week.
 
The dedication and talent of our children shone through, and we
were thrilled to welcome special guests from the local
community, including school governors, Councillor Bedi, the
Director of Education, and the Director of Children's Services, all
of whom were incredibly impressed by the pupils’ abilities.

Headteacher’s News
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A massive thank you to the teachers and support staff who worked
tirelessly to make this production such a success—it simply wouldn’t
have been possible without them!

Supporting Our Families During Ramadan
We want to extend our warmest wishes to all our families observing
Ramadan this month. To support our pupils who are fasting, we are
providing:

✔ Dedicated prayer spaces
✔ Quiet areas at lunchtime for those who wish to rest
✔ Nasheeds and discussions in assemblies to acknowledge the
significance of this time

If your child is fasting intermittently or you anticipate that they
may struggle to fast all day, please send in a snack for them, as we
may not have enough food left in the canteen if they have not pre-
ordered a lunch.

If your child has any specific needs during Ramadan, please let us
know so we can support them appropriately.

Upcoming Events – Mark Your Calendars!
There are lots of exciting activities planned in the coming weeks:
📅 7th March – World Book Day (celebrated on Friday, 7th March)
📅 7th–16th March – Science Week
📅 10th March – Holi Colour Run (After-school clubs will be
cancelled this day)
📅 14th March – Holi Festival Celebrations
📅 30th or 31st March – Eid Celebrations
📅 2nd April – Easter Egg Hunt (House competition!)
📅 4th April – Priory’s Got Talent 🎭 (House points up for grabs!)
📅 7th April – Easter Holiday begins

Reminders for Parents
Check Arbor regularly – all communication will now come
through the Arbor app.
Encourage other parents to sign up – if they are not on Arbor,
they won’t receive any school updates.
Visit our new website – www.prioryschool.co.uk.

We wish all our families observing Ramadan a peaceful and blessed
month, and we thank you for your continued support.
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Attendance

Weekly attendance percentages - W/C 3rd March

Year 1 - 93.6%
Year 2 - 92.7%
Year 3 - 97.6%
Year 4 - 96.2%
Year 5 - 93.8% 
Year 6 - 95.3%
 
Congratulations to 3Nightingale with 98.7% the highest
attendance this week!

Whole School - 94.4%
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Important dates:

Click here to link to the
school calendar

Click here to see term dates
for 2024-2025

Leaflets and letters:

Please click here to go to our
leaflets page on the website

and choose external providers

Sign of the week:

World Book Day

https://youtu.be/uIOugUZs1y8

5

https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/diary/grid/2025/1/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/diary/grid/2025/1/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/term-dates/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/latest-news-and-letters-home/


https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=QiynbY9SPJk&feature=youtu.be
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Peek at the Week Year 3 -
7th March 2025 

Important Dates / Reminders 
10.03.25 Holi Celebration 21.03.25 Red Nose Day—

wear red to school 
for a donation to RND. 

04.04.24 Last day 1:30pm finish 

07.04.25-21.04.25 Easter Holidays 

22.04.25 INSET Day HOMEWORK 

Please read with your child for at least 15 

Our Learning 

every day and record this in their 
reading record. Ideas for reading at home can
include reading a library book, a book from school
or home, reading a bedtime story or fol- lowing a
recipe among other opportunities! 

Books can also be read online at https://
www.collinshub.co.uk/login/ 
Please practise number bonds and multipli- cation
tables with your child. Times Tables Rockstars:
https://ttrockstars.com/ 

Don’t forget that your child needs to wear the 
correct PE uniform to school each Monday. 

This week, we have had a busy week with our
performances and World Book Day. Well done
Year 3 for your brilliant show! 

In Maths, we have been learning how to cal-
culate the perimeter of 2d shapes and begin-
ning a unit of work focussing of fractions. In 
English, we have continued to explore how 
poems are constructed. In Art, we created a 
collage drawing together what we have 
learnt. 

Next week, we will begin a unit of work in 
Science linked to magnetism. We will be 
exploring what materials are magnetic and
what the poles of a magnet are. 
In English, we will be learning more about 
constructing a poem and in Maths developing 
our knowledge of fractions. 

minutes 

Word of the Week: consider Follow this link to find

more super daily activities: 

Contact us: year3@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 

www.morningchallenge.co.uk/ 
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Year 6 Peek at the Week
Friday 7th February 2025 

Y6 MOCK SATS WEEK 

Important Dates /Reminders Our Learning 

Monday — SPAG paper

Tuesday — Reading paper

Wednesday - Maths paper 1 and 
maths paper 2 

Friday - Maths paper 3 

Whilst we understand that some of 
our pupils will be fasting, we encour-
age all other pupils to eat a healthy 
and filling breakfast each morning. 

 Child of the week: 

6 Attenborough: Ugne 6 Anning: Arthur 6 Darwin: Satveer 

Word of the Week: nuisance 

Follow this link to find more super daily activities: www.morningchallenge.co.uk/ 

Contact us: year6@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 

This week, in history, we learnt more about the by Mayan
Gods and their importance in Mayan society. In
computing, we used the software ‘scratch’ and used
‘coding’ to make our spirits move! 

In English, we explored more of the story through 
drama and conscience alleys. We made informed 
decisions and put ourselves in the role of the 
character. 

In maths, we completed our topic on percentages. 
Next, we explored the area and perimeter of rectillinear
shapes. 

Next week, in art, we will begin our study on Frieda 
Kahlo, improving our drawing skills on self-portraits 
and applying this in our sketchbooks. 
In English, we will continue reading more of the The Last
Wild. 

In maths, we will focus on working out the volume of 
shapes by counting cubes. We will also have the 
opportunity to revise some topics before our test 
papers. 

 10.03.25 — 14.03.25 — Mock SATs Week

10.03.10 — Holi Colour Run 

17.03.25 — Natural History Trip Thursdays:

Wear the correct PE uniform to 
school. 

Thursdays: Spelling quiz. Homework due. 

PSHRE Focus: Healthy Me. In PSHRE this term, we will learn how to take responsibility for our wellbeing. We
will know about different types of drugs and how they affect the human body — particularly the liver and
the heart. I will understand that some people can be exploited and made to do things that are against the
law. I will know why some people join gangs and the risks this involves . I understand what it means to be

emotionally well and can explore people’s attitudes towards mental health/illness. 
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The Orchard—Peek of the Term 
Week commencing: 03/03/2025 

Our Learning 
In Maths, the children have had fun
placing different objects in boat to see if
they are heavy or light. 

walk. The children walked bare foot
through the ant and the frog station.
They touched snail slime and caught bugs
using magnifying glasses. Between the
stations, the children acted actions for
each mini beast. 

In Art, the children have been making 
animal sculptures using recycled
materials. This was modelled to them first 
then they created their own by 
following instructions and using
communication boards 

For world book day, the children have 

been busy doing activities relating to 
the class story. They have had fun 
making biscuits, acting out the stories 
and chasing the gingerbread on the 
priory mile. 

In English, we went on a sensory 

. 

Star of the week 

Contact us: sen@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 

Important Dates 
Cherry class– 

Plum class– 

Apple 

Thursday 

class–

Community 
trip Monday 

TVAP Wednes-
day 

Swimming 

If you have any of these items at home,
please can you bring them in for Art:
 
Bottles and lids 
Yoghurt pots 
Toilet and kitchen roll holders 
Butter containers 

Thank you 

Makaton sign: 

Plum Class–Ethan for fantastic writing Pear Class– Adam K for his great work in lessons Cherry class– Aran for his 
hard work in all his lessons Apple class-Zain for settling well in Apple Class 
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Instrumental Lunchtime Concerts

Congratulations to each one of our 40 KS2 musicians who
performed in their lunchtime concerts this week – you
were amazing! 

For several children, this was their very first opportunity
to play their instrument in front of an audience, and we
are so proud of our performers for courageously
overcoming their nerves and taking the opportunity to
share a little of what they have been learning in their
lessons. 

Thank you to friends, family and staff who came to listen
to our young musicians – it was lovely to see you, and
your warm support was much appreciated. Our next
series of concerts will take place in June. See you there!

Music News
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=q07g-165esg&t=162s
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FeIrUtlIxjw 
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_Hb6fDJxGPw 

https://kids.nationalgeographic.com/geography/countries/article/yem
en 

https://kids.nationalgeographic.com/animals/mammals/facts/caracal 
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_Hb6fDJxGPw
https://kids.nationalgeographic.com/geography/countries/article/yemen
https://kids.nationalgeographic.com/geography/countries/article/yemen
https://kids.nationalgeographic.com/geography/countries/article/yemen
https://kids.nationalgeographic.com/animals/mammals/facts/caracal
https://kids.nationalgeographic.com/animals/mammals/facts/caracal

















